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December 20th 2010 ~ Monday Morning Minutes:  
 

Centrifugal Pump Selection too Close to the Top of the Curve 
 

How many times have you, as an engineer, looked at a number of curves and passed up a few because you did not like something 
about the selection on that curve?  In the last R. L. Deppmann Monday Morning Minute we looked at end of curve selections. Today 
we examine pump selections near the top of the curve. 

 
SOLUTION: The first pump is more efficient and less expensive. Someone is going to try to use it unless you specify that you 
passed it up. How do you do that? There are two ways to handle this. Specify a fixed maximum percentage of the published curve 
or specify a required increase in pump head in the selected pump.  
 
The first solution would read, “Unless noted on the pump schedule the selected impeller diameter must not be greater than 90% of 
the maximum impeller diameter.” The selection above meets this criterion. The problem with this specification is you may often 
make selections that do not meet your own spec! If the required capacity was 2700 GPM at 120 feet you may still like the selection 
above but it does not meet the 90% max diameter section in your specification. 
 
The second solution would read, “Unless noted on the pump schedule the selected impeller diameter must be chosen to allow a future 
impeller change to provide a capacity of 110% of the scheduled flow rate at 110% of the scheduled head.”  Now, you have specified 
a point which allows the room you want and is easy for you to check when making your selections.   

 

Limiting top of curve selections.  Figure 1 is one possible 
selection for a capacity of 2700 GPM at 100 foot head. This 
selection is at only 71% of the end of curve point and is 
84.5% efficient 
 
It is a great selection EXCEPT you pass it up because it is 
“too close to the top of the curve”. When working with 
consulting engineers, I hear this a few times a year. The 
concern is the inability to change the impeller and gain a 
little pump head if the calculations were off or an alternate 
terminal unit is selected with more pressure drop.  

This next selection has more room to the top of the 
curve and has the same suction and discharge sizes. It is 
a little less efficient but remains non-overloading at 100 
HP.  
 
How do you let the bidders know you want this 
selections and not the selection above? If we are 
scheduled, Deppmann will most likely bid the pump you 
scheduled. Competition may bid the smaller pump 
above because it is 30% less expensive than  
the one you selected. 

 




